School News

Liberty Elementary September 2022

From The Principal

We have had a wonderful start to the year! I was able to visit every classroom and the excitement in each room is contagious.

Thank you everyone for doing such a wonderful job in the parking lot, drop off zone, and driveway. We appreciate you!

Your children are all doing a fantastic job getting into the swing of things at school. Please continue to reach out with any questions, concerns and positives! Ask your kids the silly way to remember my name!

-Principal Gersack

HELLO MY NAME IS

Please label water bottles, backpacks, and lunch boxes so they can be returned to their correct owner!

5th & 6th Grade Girls Basketball

- Starts 9/19/2022
- Two Teams
- Before or After School Practices



TODAY

SPIRIT STORE Closes 9/6

JOIN PTA



PTA MEETING
September 8
ZOOM Mtg
6:00pm



LIBERTY GIVES CAMPAIGN Spet 26-30



FAMILY MOVIE NIGHT

September 30 Liberty Field Time TBD



School News

Liberty Elementary September 2022

Morning Drop Off

Students need to head to their playground when dropped off in the morning. We want to continue to develop each student's independence as well as solidify procedures.

If you would like to stay until the bell rings please do so by the JFK portable and primary playground (without going on the playground). We need the walkways to remain open where the busses are dropping off. If you have any questions please give us a call.

PARKING & CROSSWALKS



- No parent parking on the left
- Student drop off on the right
- ONLY use the <u>main</u> crosswalk

Thank you for helping us keep everyone safe!



Boise School District <u>Illness</u> Procedure

 Details when to stay home, when to return to school and how!

2022-2023 <u>Idaho School</u> <u>Immunization Requirements</u>

- All incoming students are required by the State of Idaho to have up to date immunizations
- Boise Schools does allow for <u>Immunization Exemptions</u> -talk to the nurse

Infinite Campus Parent Portal

• If you have not already completed the annual online health history form, please update on the <u>Parent Portal</u>.

School News

Liberty Elementary September 2022

NURSE INFO (cont)

Covid 19 Information Resources

This year we are asking parents to assess their students in the morning for any symptoms of illness. If they are exhibiting symptoms of being ill we ask that you keep your child home from school. (*Illness Procedure*)

- Tell the school nurse if your student tests positive for COVID
- Students are required to stay home for 5
 days from onset of symptoms OR if
 student tests positive but is not showing
 symptoms, they are required to stay home
 for 5 days from the day a person took a
 COVID test
- COVID tests are available for students
 only at no charge from Boise State
 University or I can provide rapid tests for
 students and family member free of
 charge
- Masks are optional for Anyone Anytime and ONLY required when
- An individual tests positive for COVID and is returning to school on days 6-10
- If someone is showing signs of a contagious illness while at school



Boise School Board Trustee Election

On Tuesday, September 6, 2022
polls will be open from 8am. to 8pm
throughout the Boise School
District as the 2022 Trustee
Election is held. To be able to vote
in the election, you must be 18
years of age, have lived in the
Boise School District for 30 days
and be registered to vote in Ada
County.

Visit the <u>2022 Trustee Election</u> website to learn more, including candidate profiles, sample ballot and polling locations.

No Need To Call Ahead

If you need to pick-up your child early we will get them out of class as soon as you get here. We prefer not to get them out of class early.



OCTOBER EVENTS

- 10/14/22 NO SCHOOL
- 10/19-20 Parent Teacher Conferences
- 10/20-21 NO SCHOOL
- 10/31 Costume Parade

